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Gratitude in Skiatook 

 
ñGive thanks to the L, for he is good.  His love endures forever.ò  Psalm 118:1  (NIV) 

 
Autumn has arrived in full force!  It is evident in the cooler weather, the changing foliage, the sight of pump-
kins and fall decorations everywhere, and the holidays that occur in fall.  Naturally in November, our thoughts 
turn to Thanksgiving.  I hear many folks tell me that Thanksgiving is their favorite holiday of all.   I always ask  
why.  More often than not, the answer is that Thanksgiving is a reminder of the best that we have, and the best 
that we are.  It is a holiday that reminds us to slow down and be thankful for the many blessings we enjoy. We 
focus on family and tradition, even if just for a day.  Thanksgiving is a day where we remember what we are 
grateful for, rather than complaining about the things we donôt have!   
 
We see gratitude and thanks expressed all throughout the Bible.  The Israelites sing songs of praise and Thanks-
giving after being delivered from Egypt, the people have festivals of thanks by giving of their first fruits and 
tithes, and the psalms declare thanksgiving and praise to God repeatedly.  We even see Jesus giving thanks, as 
he breaks the bread and drinks the cup on the night before his death.  Our communion liturgy is titled ñThe 
Great Thanksgivingò and includes the lines ñIt is right to give our thanks and praise.ò   
 
People tend to take for granted the good that is already present in their lives. Thereôs a gratitude exercise that 
instructs us to imagine losing some of the things that we may take for granted-- such as our home, our ability to 
see or hear, our ability to walk, or anything that currently gives us comfort. Then imagine getting each of these 
things back, one by one, and consider how grateful we would be for each and every one.  As humans, we tend 
to see the negative so much more easily than we do the good that is already present in our lives.  Our culture 
teaches us to always want more, have more, be more, and do more.  Yet the Bible reminds us that we have so 
much to be grateful for.  We are encouraged to live with a grateful heart and an attitude of thanksgiving and 
praise. 
 
I encourage you to slow down a bit, and enjoy a season of gratitude.  Fully celebrate Thanksgiving before the 
mad rush of the Christmas season begins.  One of my favorite short hymns opens with the  line ñGive thanks, 
with a grateful heart.  Give thanks, to the Holy One.  Give thanks, because heôs given Jesus Christ his son.  
Give thanks.ò   We have so much to be grateful for, including the gift of our salvation through Jesus Christ.  Let 
this holiday season be infused with gratitude and thanksgiving.  Let us strive to be the best people we can be, 
serving God and each other with an attitude of gratitude.  It makes a difference to us and to those around us! 
 

Blessings, 
 

 Pastor Susan  
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Misc. Happenings  

Servant Spotlight 

Thanks to: 

 ̈Chuck and Dick Allen 
for cooking for home-
coming 

 ̈Members of our 
Green Teams, who took care of 
mowing, weed eating, weed pull-
ing, planting, and keeping our 
grounds looking good this sum-
mer: Tom Weathers (who coordi-
nated and filled in) Dale Cooley, 
Chuck Allred, Jerry Dollar, James 
& Sandi Prather, Vernon Lester, 
Forrest Simpson, Craig Riggs, Ted 
& Lu Willimon, Gary Tucker, 
Mark Hunt, Tom Hobza, and Dick 
Allen 

 ̈Julie Guy, Sharon Langenberg, 
Judy Supernaw, Christine Super-
naw, and Sheril Lewis for accept-
ing angel tree registrations 

 ̈A special thanks to Vernon Lester, 
who committed to accepting angel 
tree registrations for every Thurs-
day shift throughout October 

 ̈John Burris and Pastor Susan for 
helping with Youth 

Gif ts are givené 
* To the LAF Building by Glenn 

& Mary Nelson 

* Sandy Kimbrough, to 
the LAF Building 
Fund 

* From so many in the 
congregation to help 
supply candy for 
trunk or treat  

United Methodist Women-

Silent Auction :   

Our United Methodist Women will be 
hosting their silent basket auction during 
the month of November. Baskets will be 
out for viewing each Sunday, with the 
winners being selected in early December.  

Some baskets will have  a minimum bid 

to get started, and there will be a great 

variety to bid on. This is a great way to 

purchase gifts for family & friends, or 

even yourself, as well as support the 

UMW and their missional work through-

out the year.  

Simply write your bid on the 
auction sheet, and keep watch, 
so you donôt lose to a higher  
bidder. Bids may be increased 
in $1 increments. Good luck! 

On Saturday, November 3rd, our 

United 

Methodist 

Men will be 

hosting a 

breakfast 

for our local first responders. They 

will arrive at 5:30am to begin set up 

and cooking, and the breakfast will 

begin at 6:30, in hopes of giving all 

the responders a chance to stop in, 

whether they are ending or begin-

ning their shift. If you would like to 

help in any way, simply show up! 

All hands and hearts are welcome.   

The United Methodist Men invite all 

men of the church join them and to 

participate at their regular monthly 

meetings. They meet at 6:30pm in 

the LAF building on the 2nd 

Wednesday of the month. 

The next meeting will 

be held November 14th.  

Celebrating Our Veterans 

On November 11th, we would love to 

honor and celebrate our service 

members-those currently serving and 

those who have served in the past. 

Please submit a photo to the church 

office to be shared by November 7th. 

If you believe 

we already 

have a photo, 

please con-

firm with 

KaôLu, as we 

do not want to 

omit anyone.  
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Churchwide Thanks-
giving Meal 

Mark your 
calendars 
for Sunday, 
November 
18th for a 
morning of 
worship 
followed by fellowship.  We will 
meet as usual for Sunday school at 
9:30am, followed by worship at 
10:30am.  

After worship, we will join to-
gether in the LAF building for our 
annual Thanksgiving dinner with 
our church family. The church 
will provide turkey and potatoes, 
and the congregation is asked to 
supply side items and desserts. 
This is always a wonderful way to 
give thanks and fellowship before 
the busy-ness of the holidays fully 
intrudes.  We will need help set-
ting up and putting away tables! 
See you there! 

! {ŜǊǾŀƴǘΩǎ IŜŀǊǘ 
There are so many in our church who are 
always ready, willing, and able to help 
when there is a need. Whether it is giving 
a ride to someone, fixing a meal, or coor-
dinating a toy run with the Oklahoma Bik-
erôs Association.  

We are blessed to have so many with a 
servantôs heart. A special thanks goes out 
to Bobby Rosser, who is always willing to 
help when and wherever needed. He 
worked to bring this yearôs toy run fol-
lowed by lunch to fruition. We also thank 
Tom Weathers, and  the extended Rosser 
Family (Dale Edens, Tracy, Lauren, Zoey, 
Evyn & Ella, Mary, Mrs. O, and Denny 
Rosser) and Pastor Susan, and Kelie & 
KaôLu Underwood for shopping, cooking, 
setting up, serving, and cleaning up  for 
the Oklahoma Bikers. We collected 150 
toys to help get us started with our Com-
munity Angel Tree through their annual 
Toy Run. 

mailto:slewis@skiatookschools.org


 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

28 
9:30: Sunday 
School 
10:30: Worship  
 
11:45  SPRC 

29 
11:00  Level 1 
Yoga 

 

 

6:00 pm:  Quilting 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
5:30  Weight 
Watchers 

31 
11:00: Yoga 
Level 1 
3:00-4:30  FIX 

5:15:  Handbell 
practice 

 

6-7:30  Trunk 
or Treat 

1 
1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day 

 
4:30: Chair 
Yoga 

6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 

2 
10:00:  Yoga 
 
10:30: Prayer 
Group 
 
 
 

 

3 6:30: UMM 
1st Responderôs 
Breakfast 
Before bed  
tonight: 

4 All Saints 
Sunday 
 
9:30: Sunday 
School 
10:30: Worship  
11:45   Admin-
istrative Council 
 
 
 
  

5  
11:00: level 1 
yoga 

 

 

6:00:  Quilting 
Class 

 
 

6 
 
 
 
5:30:  Weight 
Watchers 
 
6:00: Girl Scouts 
 

7 
 
11:00: Yoga 
Level 1 
 
5:15:  Handbell 
Practice 

FIX till 6 

6-8:  Youth 

8 
 
1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day 
 
4:30Chair Yoga 
6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 

 
 

9 
10:00:  Yoga 

10:30: Prayer 
Group 
 
 
 
 

10 

 

11 
 

9:30: Sunday 
School 
10:30: Worship  
4:00-
7:00:KidsNight 
Out 
 

12 
11:00: level 1 
yoga 

 

 

6:00:  Quilting 
Class 

13 
 
10:00: UMW 
Game DayðBring a 
lunch 
 
 
 
5:30:  Weight 
Watchers 
 

6:00: Charge Con-

ference @St. 

14 
 
11:00: Yoga 
Level 1 

 

3-4:30  FIX  
5:15  Handbell 
practice 

6:00-8:00 

Youth 

6:30: UMM 

15 
 
 
 
1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day  
 

4:30: Chair 
Yoga 
 
6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 

16 
 
10:00:  Yoga 
 
10:30: Prayer 
Group 
 
 

17 
 

18 
9:30: Sunday 
School 
10:30: Worship 
 

Church Wide 
Thanksgiving 
Dinner  
 
 

19 
11:00: level 1 
yoga 

 

6:00 Quilting 
Class 

20 
 

 

5:30:  Weight 
Watchers 

 

6:00: Girl Scouts 

21 
11:00: Yoga 
Level 1 

 
No FIX or Youth 

22 
 

23 
Office Closed 

24 

25 
9:30: Sunday 
School 
 
10:30: Worship  
  

 

26 
11:00: level 1 
yoga 
 

6:00: Quilting 
Class 

 

 

27 
 

5:30:  Weight 
Watchers 

 

28 
 

11:00: Yoga 
Level 1 

3ð4:30  FIX 

5:15  Hand bell 
Practice 

6-8 pm  Youth 

 

29 
1:00: CHUMSô 
4:30: Chair 
Yoga 

6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 

30 
 
10:00:  Yoga 
10:30: Prayer 
Group 
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